
    Manchester United Methodist Church 

The Chimes 

413 East Butler St.     May 2016 Phone 563.927.4439  

www. umcmanchester.com                               E-mail: mumc@iowatelecom.net 

Wednesday, May 4th 
UMW 

Executive Meeting 1:00p CR 
1:30p-Wesley Hall  

 The church and office will be closed  

Monday May 30
th

 in honor of Memorial Day. 

Second Helpings will not be served.  

 Please take time to remember those 

 who have served our country. 

Have a safe weekend! 

Happy Mother’s Day! 
Sunday, May 8th  

Sunday, May 1 ~ Confirmation w/Communion ~ 9:00a 

Reception to follow worship service 

Sunday, May 15 ~ Senior Recognition ~ 9:00a 

Reception to follow worship service  

May 15  

 
There is an all-church meeting immediately following worship service in Wesley Hall.   

See Pastor’s article in this issue of the Chimes for more information. 

We continue with the Schwan's fundraiser for the family mission trip this summer.  MUMC receives 20% of 
the purchase price for every order placed by May 31st and then 5% for the following 90 days.   
Go to http://www.schwans.com/.  Scroll down to the bottom of the page and you will find Schwan’s Cares 

Fundraising.  In the upper right corner you can enter the ID # 26978 which will bring up MUMC in Mission.  

Once on that page select shop to give another pop up will appear and select shop now.  You can then start 

searching for what you would like to purchase.  The foods options are broken out by categories. You can 

also order by phone by calling 1-855-870-7208 and referencing the ID #26978. A link will also be added to 

the Church’s website and Facebook page.  We have a catalogue available for you to browse through & order 

forms with instruction at the Welcome Center.  

http://www.manchesterumc.com
http://www.schwans.com/


Congratulations on receiving your Confirmation and membership to  

Manchester United Methodist Church!  

 

Sunday, May 1
st
, 2016  

 

 
 
 
 
Alexis Eike, daughter of Barry & Sarah Eike 

Becca Bernice Jean Hermann, daughter of Brock & Susan Hermann 

Parker Lee Kluesner, son of Jason & Sara Kluesner 

Brandon Jo Larsen, son of Chris & Mary Jo Larsen 

Spencer James Kluesner, son of Jason & Sara Kluesner 

Sam Jeffrey Lyness, son of Jeff & Cindy Lyness 

Kale Anderson Rempe, son of Nate & Erin Learn 

Maggie Marie Saunders, daughter of Al & Debbie Saunders 

Kaci Kay Tutton, daughter of Toby & Michelle Tutton 

Caleb Christian Zehr, son of Chris & Angie Zehr  

A reception will follow worship services for the confirmands in Wesley Hall.   
Please join in celebrating with the families! 

isiah413iamhis.blogspot 



Lexi Eike 

My name is Lexi Eike, and I am an 8th grader at West Delaware Middle School. I am in cross 

country and track. My parents are Barry and Sara and my sister’s name is Carley. In my free time 

I like to hang out with my friends. I go to service on Wednesday and Sunday, and on Wednesday 

I attend Youth Group. My favorite Bible verse is Proverbs 31: 25 “She is clothed in strength and 

dignity and laughs without fear of the future.” 

 

Becca Hermann  

My name is Becca Bernice Jean Hermann. I am graduating this year from dual - enrollment: 

homeschooling and West Delaware. I am the daughter of Brock and Susan Hermann. I am  

involved in 4-H, FFA, WD band and vocal, Delaware County Dairy promoters. I also volunteer 

with the American Red Cross, help people with mental disabilities, Head Start, and preschool.   

I enjoy reading, spinning, knitting, crochet, watching movies, and playing with my cat Mimzy 

and my dog Skipper, and working with my cows. I am a member of church choir, I’ve  

participated in Vacation Bible School, and Operation Christmas Child. My favorite Bible verse is 

Ecclesiastics 3: 1-8 “There is a time for everything, and a season for every activity under the  

heavens, a time to be born and a time to die, a time to plant and a time to uproot, a time to kill 

and a time to heal, a time to tear down and a time to build, a time to weep and a time to 

laugh, a time to mourn and a time to dance,  a time to scatter stones and a time to gather 

them, a time to embrace and a time to refrain from embracing, a time to search and a time to 

give up, a time to keep and a time to throw away, a time to tear and a time to mend, a time to 

be silent and a time to speak, a time to love and a time to hate,  a time for war and a time for 

peace.” 

 

Parker Kluesner 

My name is Parker Lee Kluesner. I am in 8th grade. I am a student of West Delaware. As a family 

we enjoy boating, camping and skiing. I enjoy and am involved in baseball and basketball.  

I also like to ride four wheelers and dirt bikes. My parents are Sarah and Jason Kluesner.  

My brother is Spencer and my sister is Mackenzie. My favorite Bible verse is Joshua 1:9 “Have I not  

commanded you?  Be strong and courageous. Do not be afraid; do not be discouraged, for the 

Lord, your God will be with you wherever you go.” 

 

Brandon Larsen  

My name is Brandon Larsen and I’m in 8th grade at West Delaware Middle School. My parents 

are Chris and Mary Jo Larsen. I have an older brother named Clayton.  My hobbies are hunting, 

fishing, and golf. In my free time I like to go hunting and fishing. I enjoy going to Wednesday 

night church and youth group. My favorite verse is John 21:16 “He said, “Throw your net on the 

right side of the boat and you will find some.” When they did, they were unable to haul the net in 

because of the large number of fish.” 

 
Spencer J. Kluesner   

My name is Spencer Kluesner. I am a freshman in high school at West Delaware. My parents are 

Sarah and Jason Kluesner. My brother is Parker and my sister is Mackenzie. As a family we like to 

go to the river in Guttenberg and go out for dinner. I enjoy golf, skiing, raising chickens, and jet 

skiing. My favorite Bible verse is John 3:16 “For God so loved the world that he gave his one and 

only son, that whoever believes in Him shall not perish but have eternal life.” 



Sam Lyness   

My name is Sam Lyness. I am an 8th grader at West Delaware Middle School. As a family we like 

to go fishing, kayaking, and going out to eat. I enjoy playing football, wrestling, and  

snowboarding. I am an active member of 4-H, and I show pigs at both the county and state fairs.  

My favorite Bible verse is “For I know the plans I have for you, says the Lord. They are plans for 

good and not for disaster, to give you a future and a hope. In those days when you pray, I will 

listen. If you look for me wholeheartedly, you will find me.” Jeremiah 29: 11-13 

 

Kale Rempe   

My name is Kale Rempe. I'm in 8th grade at West Delaware. I like to go hunting and fishing with 

my family. My parents are Nate and Erin Learn. In my free time, I like to listen to music and play 

catch. I like football, wrestling and track. UNI is the best. I participated in Vacation Bible School 

and youth group. My favorite Bible verse is Psalm 93:4 “Mightier than the thunder of the great 

waters, mightier than the breakers of the sea – the Lord on high is mighty.” 

 

Maggie Saunders  

My name is Maggie Saunders. I’m a junior at West Delaware High School. I have one 

brother and three sisters. My parents are Al and Debbie Saunders. I’m in WD Forte Show 

Choir and vocal choir. I love to volunteer at the county fair, MUMC VBS and I help to 

lead an area Christian youth group. I really enjoy spending time with my family and 

friends. I spend a lot of time outdoors and enjoy fishing and tubing in the summer. My  

favorite Bible verse is Philippians 4:13 “I can do all this through him who gives me 

strength.” 

 
Kaci Tutton  

My name is Kaci Tutton. I’m an 8th grader and go to West Delaware.  As a middle schooler, I’ve 

participated in 7th and 8th grade cross country and track. I live with my mom, Michelle, my dad, 

Toby, and my two sisters Kenze and Kielyn. My hobbies include running, kayaking, and camping. 

When I am not doing my hobbies, I hang out with friends, usually my best friend, Lexi. During 

Wednesday nights and on Sunday mornings, you can find me at church. My favorite Bible verse 

is “For I can do everything through Christ who gives me strength. “ Philippians 4:13 

 

Caleb Zehr 

My name is Caleb Zehr. I’m in 10th grade at West Delaware High School. My parents are Chris 

and Angie Zehr. I have two older brothers, Jeremy and Alex, and a younger sister, Madelynn.  

My activities include football; WD Forte Show Choir; playing baritone saxophone in band,  

marching band, and jazz band; solo and ensemble contest; soccer; and Boy Scouts. I enjoy 

kayaking, playing Xbox and being with my friends. 



Congratulations  

Class of  

Graduates! 
For I know the plans I have for you, 

” declares the Lord, “ 

plans to prosper you and  

not to harm  you, 

 plans to give you hope and a future.   

                                                     Jeremiah 29:11 

 

Jake Beevers 

Megan Downs 

Alex Fangman 

Leon Gosa 

Becca Hermann 

Clayton Larsen 

Brett Rausch 

Kaitlyn Reth 

Blake Schrader 

Kielyn Tutton 

Owen Ward 



COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Church Council Minutes 
Wesley Hall 

April 19, 2016 
6:30 p.m. 

Present:  Barry Eike, Al Remling, John Tyr rell, J anine 
Stellick, Linda Gearhart, Ron Gearhart, Jim DeKeyser, Ron 
Stellick, Bruce Nodurft, Randy Waterman, Kathy Waterman, 
Jean Gross 
 
Chairperson Al Remling called church council to order at 
6:30 p.m. on Tuesday, April 19, 2016 in Wesley Hall.   
The call to worship was followed by a reminder that God is 
with us wherever we go in this life and the next.  God uses 
people as human instruments to share his love.  He reminded 
us that II Timothy 4 states that we need to keep our head in 
all  
situations, enduring hardship and doing the work of an  
evangelist.  We should discharge all the duties of our ministry 
wherever that may take us.  We must  seek God's Word for 
the truth and not our own desires.   
 
Prayers and praises were lifted up followed by prayer for 
guidance.  
 
Jim moved, seconded by Janine, to approve the March 
minutes as written.  Carried. 
 
The financial report was approved as presented.  John  
explained the new budgeting set up.  In the future our  
apportionments will better reflect what is happening with our 
actual budget.   
 
There was a motion by John seconded by Jim, to make  
available to the church body the following information in the 
Chimes:  Monthly Income total, Monthly Expenses total, YTD 
Income and Expense and presumed apportionments to be 
paid.  Motion carried. Apportionments are no longer being 
paid monthly but will be paid in June and December  
installments. 
 
There was a motion by John, seconded by Ron, to arrange for 
payments directly from the church accounts for routine 
billings with the exception of the natural gas bill.  Motion 
carried.   
 
Motion by John, seconded by Kathy, to ask the Trustees to 
review our natural gas bills due the fluctuations occurring.  
Motion carried.  
 
More paper copies of the Chimes are being asked for.  We 
need to remind people that the newsletter is available online 
and can be printed as desired at home.  If you read it on your 
computer or smart phone then you can decide which pages 
you would like to print for your usage.   
 
There was some discussion that bowls and pans left in the 
back entry for pick up have wandered away.  There needs to 
be a more secure place to store these items.   

People are also encouraged to pick up their items as soon as 
possible.  Kathy will address this and see what can be done.  
 
The Library Brunch and fundraiser generated more than $700 
for the library.  Two new chairs have been added to replace 
the old mauve wing back chairs.  Please stop by to see this 
nice addition to the library.  Leftover funds will be spent on 
new materials.  Suggestions are always welcome.   
 
We are still awaiting the final draft of the building use policy 
for approval.  There is some concern that this process is  
taking longer than needed.  Al assured us it will be ready for 
the May meeting.   
 
We will be having a church-wide meeting after church on 
May 15 to discuss the new budgeting format and financial 
program that is now in use.  There will most likely be other 
topics that will come up for discussion also.  All are encour-
aged to attend.  
 
Our next meeting will be May 17, 2016 in Wesley Hall. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:15 followed by the Lord's Prayer and 
singing of the doxology.   
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Jean Gross, Church Council Secretary  
 
   
 
 

 
 

Finance Report 

April 19, 2016 

 

March Income:                    $17,663.44 

YTD:                                        $57,887.50 

 

YTD Budget:                          $66,405.24 

 

Thank you for your continued  

support of the ministry of  

Manchester United Methodist Church! 

Fascia project: 

We have a $500.00 anonymous gift ~ 

challenge match to raise the funds 

needed to replace the fascia.  If you 

are able to help with this please see 

Gary Evarts, Trustee Chair 
modela29@iowatelecom.net 



See, I am doing a new thing! Now it springs up; do you not perceive it? I am making a way in the  

wilderness and streams in the wasteland. (Isaiah 43:19) 

A note from Reverend Phil… 

Every vehicle I have ever owned has an alternator that runs the electrical components and  

recharges the battery. An alternator is an electrical generator powered by a belt from the engine 

flywheel that converts mechanical energy to electrical energy. Last fall in my 75 Buick  

convertible, the alternator wore out. It happens; everything that moves under the hood  

occasionally needs maintenance or to be replaced. I wasn’t in the mood to change it though;  

I can’t remember if I was busy, or didn’t feel like getting dirty, or maybe just procrastinating,  

whatever. But now that convertible season is coming back, if I don’t fix my car it just will cease to 

move. 

 

Why is this important to share in the church newsletter? On Sunday May 15
th
 we are going to 

have an all church meeting right after service in Wesley Hall. Children’s Sunday school will  

continue, but all others are requested to attend. We will be discussing some necessary changes 

that are being contemplated about how we are going to be the church together going forward 

with our finances and our leadership model. We have labored hard to change our financial  

tracking to improve our understanding of where we are, and to best manage our stewardship. 

We have also adopted a budget so that we can manage not only the stewardship but also God 

sized dreams. This was a necessary change that was long in coming. We are also going to do 

some maintenance on our church leadership model to prepare the way for all the blessings God 

has in store for this church in this generation. This will be an important and informative meeting 

that all should attend if possible as we will be asking some important questions and setting 

course with some important decisions about our leadership model. Our intent is that this meeting 

will be 0about 75 minutes. 

Peace, Pastor Phil 



SERVING OUR CHURCH 
May 1 
Worship leaders: Reverend Phil,  

Alexis Eike, Becca Hermann, Parker Kluesner, 

Spencer Kluesner, Brandon Larsen,  

Sam Lyness, Kale Rempe, Maggie Saunders,  

Kaci Tutton, Caleb Zehr,  

Erin Learn, Kathy Rempe, Bill Scanlan 

Acolytes: Nicholas & Matthew Mensen  

Door Greeters: Marlene Reth, Joyce Harbaugh,  

Dennis Porter & Les Carlson  

Nursery:  Julia Hopkins

May 8 

Acolytes:  

Liturgist:  Marilyn Feldmann 

Scripture:  Travis Hough 

Children's Sermon:  John Tyrrell 

Door Greeters:  Marlene Reth, Joyce Harbaugh,  

Dennis Porter & Les Carlson  

Nursery:  Connie Allyn  

May 15 

Acolytes:  

Liturgist:    

Scripture:    

Children's Sermon:  

Door Greeters:  Marlene Reth, Joyce Harbaugh,  

Dennis Porter & Les Carlson  

Nursery:  Debbie Rogers 

May 22 

Acolytes:  

Liturgist:    

Scripture Reader:   

Children's Sermon:  Jackie Sherman    

Door Greeters:   Marlene Reth, Joyce Harbaugh,  

Dennis Porter & Les Carlson   

Nursery:  Meghan Mensen

May 29 

Acolytes:  

Liturgist:  Jack Young 

Scripture Reader:  Chr is Mundy  

Children's Sermon:  Jackie Sherman  

Door Greeters:  Marlene Reth, Joyce Harbaugh,  

Dennis Porter & Les Carlson  

Nursery:  Alisha Cooke 

Pianists & Music Coordinators 

Beth Mueller and Lynne Rasmussen 

Thank you for donating to the Library Fundraiser ~  
we raised over $700 for updates & new material.  

Come check it out sometime! 

brainconnection.brainhq.com 

Card Shower 

Pastor Mike & Paddy will be celebrating their 
50th wedding anniversary June 2nd! 
 
 
 
 

Pastor Mike & Paddy Druhl 
704 Maple Street 
Wilton, IA 52778 



Have you read and studied some of the scripture used in worship? 

 

 “Church Under Construction - What Do You Hear?”                          

Isaiah 42:16-17 
 Acts 2:1-21  

“Church Under Construction- What Do You See?” 

Psalm 68:17-20  
Acts 1:1-11    

“The Significance of the Insignificant”  

2 Samuel 7:18-23  
2 Timothy 1:3-7  

“Church Under Construction- What Do You Say?”     

Deuteronomy 32:1-9  
Acts 2:22-41  

AND 

Coffee 

Coffee, goodies, laughter and fellowship are available in  
Wesley Hall following Sunday services.  Come & join us! 
If you would like to host a Sunday, a sign-up sheet to select a 
Sunday that is convenient for you is available.  It works well to 
choose someone to share in the joy of serving. 

 
Randy & Kathy Waterman 



Worship on Wednesdays 
Light Supper @ 5:15p 

Fellowship Hall 
Worship @ 6:00p—Sanctuary  

Small Group Discussion @ 6:45p 
 

Worship Design Meeting 
Mondays @ 5:30p 
Conference Room 

Reminder: 
Please submit all announcements to the 

office by Tuesday noon for the upcoming  
service.  Thank you! 

 

Prayer Concerns: 
 

 

Dave Cole Jolene Hakert  Cliff Cole 
Howard Haigh Bob Helmrich  Donna Welcher 
Pearl Seibert  George White     Marianne Sandberg      
Janelle (Husmann) Walton              Eugene Harbaugh                              
Garneth Hook Calvin Hook Dylan Sellner 
Jacob (Grandson of Jeane Taylor)  Andrea Greggersen 
Royce Robinson (Friend of Shirley Davis)   

Baby Elijah and The Wagner Family 
Susan Rogers (Rev. Phil’s sister-in-law) 
The Family of Mike Nieland 

 
Calico Cut-Ups - Tuesdays—9:00a 

Knitters—Thursdays @ 1:00p—Library 

Missions Meeting 
2nd Monday of the month @ 7p—Library 

Looking ahead… 

>>>>June<<<< 

Wednesday, June 1 

UMW  

Executive Meeting 1:00p-CR 

1:30p-Wesley Hall 

//  
WOW w/Communion 

<><><><><> 

Thursday, June 2 

Communion @ GNH/Meadows @ 10:30a  
Trustee Meeting @ 6:00p  

<><><><><> 

Communion Sunday, June 5 

Fellowship @ Chuong Garden @ 11:30a 

<><><><><> 
Monday, June 13 

Missions Meeting @ 7:00p 

<><><><><> 
Tuesday, June 14 

SPPRC Meeting @ 6:30p 

<><><><><> 
Wednesday, June 20 
Chimes Deadline 

<><><><><> 
Tuesday, June 21 

Finance Meeting @ 5:30p 
Church Council Meeting @ 6:30p 

<><><><><> 
Tuesday, June 28 

 Bingo @ GNH @ 2:00p 
 

Ice Cream Social 

July 20th 

SAVE the DATE! 

 



 
Spring has just begun, but it’s already time to begin planning Vacation Bible School!  This year’s theme is Cave Quest: 
Following Jesus the Light of the World!  The kids are in for an adventure-filled week, but it won’t be possible without 
YOUR help!   
 

This year’s VBS will be July 18-22 from 9:00-11:45 a.m., and we are in need of a co-director, preschool leaders, 
station leaders, crew leaders, and decoration leaders.  Descriptions of these positions are below.  If you are inter-
ested in helping with any aspect of VBS, please contact Stephanie Stocks at 927-3351 or 
mstocks@iowatelecom.net or contact the church office. 

 
VBS CO-DIRECTOR: Assist in organizing all aspects of VBS including recruiting and training volunteers, order ing 
supplies, advertising, collecting registrations, etc. Stephanie is looking to train someone to take over as VBS director for 
summer 2017. 
 
TAD’S PRESCHOOL POOL: Rather  than have our  3 & 4-year-olds rotate through the stations with the older kids, they 
will have their own class.  We need two or three adults to lead this class.  Crew leaders will help organize these kids and 
assist the leaders. 
 
STATION LEADERS (Adults): Students (who are grouped in crews) move through various stations that are staffed by an 
adult leader and feature a different Bible-learning activity.  You are the “teacher” for your station.  Crews are at your station 
for approximately 20 minutes.  Stations include: 
 

Sing & Play Rock/Cave Quest Closing:  This energetic individual opens and closes the morning with all 
the kids in the sanctuary.  They introduce the Bible Point and Bible Memory Buddy each day.  They help 
lead the praise songs, discuss God Sightings, and give hints about what the daily Bible story will be.  
They may use drama experiences and engaging object lessons to help kids apply what they’ve learned 
throughout the day. 

Deep Bible Quests: This individual helps the kids exper ience the daily Bible story in a hands-on way. 
Imagination Station: This individual leads the kids through science exper iments that connect to the 

day’s Bible story.   
KidVid Cinema: This individual plays the daily video segment in our  theater  and helps the kids practice 

using a Bible by finding and reading each day’s key Bible verse.  God sightings and the week’s mission 
project are also discussed. 

Cavern Café: This individual prepares and serves the daily snack while reinforcing the daily Bible 
verse. 

Spelunker Sports & Games: This enthusiastic individual leads the crews through a var iety of games 
that connect with the daily Bible Point or Bible story.  There are always a variety of games for the leader 
to choose from to best suit the kids at our VBS. 

 
CREW LEADERS (HS Students or  adults): These individuals are assigned to a group of approximately 6 kids.  They 
lead their crew through each station assisting the station leaders as needed.   
 
DECORATION LEADERS: Creative individuals with great vision and ingenuity are needed to turn the Nar thex 
and sanctuary into a cave. 
 
With approximately 75 kids attending VBS each summer, we need at least 16 crew leaders in addition to at least 6 station 
leaders and 2 preschool teachers to make VBS a success.  We also need creative people to help decorate the church, people 
to man the registration table, assistants for the station leaders, and much more.  Please consider how you can use your tal-
ents and gifts to benefit the children who attend this year’s VBS!   

VACATION 
BIBLE 

SCHOOL 

mailto:mstocks@iowatelecom.net


 Scrip News 
 

Spring is here! 
 
May is a month full of big events, so consider how purchasing scrip gift cards can help you - and your 
church - with those occasions! 
  
Mother’s Day is May 8.  We have scrip for Posy Place and Sarah’s Flowers & Gifts for your flower 
needs.  Taking mom out to a restaurant?  We have Fireside, Pin Oak, and Chuong Garden for local dining, 
plus many restaurants in the cities around us. 
  
May also brings with it graduation celebrations.  For those special graduates we have many useful gift 
cards: Kwik Star and Casey’s for gas; Target and Walmart for general supplies; Hardee’s, Burger King, 
Dairy Queen and Subway for quick snacks; Kohl’s, Younkers, and Dillard’s for clothing . . . the list of  
possibilities is very long!  Need grad cards?  We have Widner’s.  For the little something to include in a 
card we can order $5 - $10 gift cards for places like amazon, Barnes & Noble, Panera, Target, Starbucks, 
and Walmart.   
  
Memorial Day starts the summer season, so why not grill or have picnics with supplies from Fareway, 
Walmart / Sam’s Club, or Kwik Star?  
  
When you buy gift cards through scrip you not only make your buying easy for yourself but you also finan-
cially support MUMC. 
  
You can always view a complete list of what we can order by going to shopwithscrip.com 
 
Your 2016 scrip team is Carol Dighton, Kathy Evarts (chair), Linda Gearhart, Alice Kluesner, Erin Learn, 
Chris Mundy (scrip ordering), Vicki Spellerberg (bookkeeping) and Roger Mueller. 

Scrip is available   —  

Sundays:  before & after church services 
Wednesday :  5:00 - 6:00p, before  WOW service 

2016 
Operation Christmas 

Child Donations 
      
May: Monetary donations for the 
postage which averages $7 per box. 

I want to thank you so much for the prayer shawl, 
as my brother & I believe that prayer shawl saved me!  

He brought it to me & all the prayers sent  
with the shawl worked!  I put the shawl over me  

& things started to change for the good!   
Thank you for all your prayers!   

God is good!  Amen!  
 Love, Rose 

<><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><> 
 

Thanks to all of you for your many prayers.  As many 
of you know, my sister was in terrible condition. Her 
improvement and recovery was as close to a miracle 
as possible. We are confident prayers did make this 
happen.  Al Remling 

 
May Mission 

 

Gathering Supplies 

http://shopwithscrip.com


 

Upper Room Devotional 
The U.M.W. makes the Upper Room Devotional available to 
members of the United Methodist Church.  The devotional is  
delivered by a team to the Good Neighbor Home, Marietta Place 
and the Meadows.  The devotional is also available in the  
Narthex on the front of the Welcome Center.  We hope you are 
enjoying this monthly devotional, they are available at the  
suggested Free Will Offering of $1.25 each. 

 
U.M.W. Exec. Committee 

Small Study Group 
Sundays @ 10:30a ~ Mondays @ 10:30 

Library 
 

New Bible Study  
Proverbs 

Learning to Live Wisely 
 
 

We often look for a book that will tell us “How to…” get a job, a good loan, a good investment, buy a car, 

buy a house.  You can become a balloon artist, an astrologer, an athlete, a golfer or a good dancer. 

 

All these books offer us wisdom-skill in one area or another.  Books like these proliferate because we all 

need wisdom to live successfully and improve our relationship with God.  One book of the  

Bible-the Proverbs of Solomon-specializes in wisdom.  It gives us direction and guidance that is practical, 

concrete, reasonable, wholesome, understandable, shrew and fruitful.  By reading and discussing it we 

gain skill in all areas of life. 

 

Comparing the book of Proverbs with other ancient Near Eastern wisdom literature 

sheds light on how the collection arose in the first place.  They were used in order  

to instruct the sons of Kings; court officials in many lands would pull together the 

wisdom they had acquired in a lifetime of diplomatic service. 

 

Solomon tells us the purpose of the collection in Proverbs 1:2-6.  Read those verses of the “wisdom” book 

and come prepared to discuss more of the book of Proverbs. 



Elizabeth Becker .......................................... 5/01 
Al Remling  .................................................. 5/01 
Jenny Garvin  ............................................... 5/02 
Faith Litterer ................................................ 5/03  
Heather Andregg  ........................................ 5/04 
Martha Palmer  ........................................... 5/04 
Joanne Wade  .............................................. 5/04 
Doug Boone  ................................................ 5/07 
Mackenzie Kluesner  ................................... 5/07 
Kielyn Tutton  .............................................. 5/07 
Dennis Geesaman  ...................................... 5/10 
James DeKeyser  ......................................... 5/12 
Ethan Ronnebaum  ..................................... 5/12 
Jacob Blumer  .............................................. 5/16 
Max Winemiller  .......................................... 5/17 
Caria Philgreen  ........................................... 5/18 
Kelsey Puffett .............................................. 5/18 
Ali Fox  ......................................................... 5/19 
Ila Marquardt  ............................................. 5/19 
Donna Downs  ............................................. 5/21 
Cynthia Lyness  ............................................ 5/21 
Calee Philgreen ........................................... 5/21 
Carrie Rausch  ............................................. 5/21 
Charles Dighton  .......................................... 5/22 
Paddy Druhl  ................................................ 5/22 
Diane Troutman .......................................... 5/23 
Megan Downs  ............................................ 5/27 
Nicholas Stocks  .......................................... 5/27 
Jean Puffett  ................................................ 5/28  

Jeff & Dianne Larsen ................................... 5/02 
Jason & Sarah Kluesner ............................... 5/09 
Ken & Lisa Pasker ........................................ 5/09 
Jenny & Wayne Garvin ................................ 5/13 
Gary & Marilyn Feldmann .......................... 5/15 
William & Mary Nading............................... 5/15 
Steven & Heather Huegel ........................... 5/17 
Mark & Terri Philgreen ............................... 5/18 
Bill & Amy Blumer ....................................... 5/22 
Duane & Michelle Philgreen ....................... 5/25 
Jerry & Barbara Ridenour ........................... 5/25 
Michael & Linda Ryan ................................. 5/28  

Happy Birthday!!  

NAME ROOM # PRINT SIZE 

Carol Brockmeyer N144 LARGE 

Arlan Brockmeyer N115 LARGE 

Betty DeKeyser N131 REGULAR 

Bonnie Lindsay N102 LARGE 

Martha Palmer N142 REGULAR 

Dorothy Palmer S11 REGULAR 

Leona Pohlman N137B LARGE 

Catherine Manson S15A LARGE 

James Manson S22 LARGE 

Delores Timmer S25 LARGE 

Twyla Milroy 303 LARGE 

Lois Mott 114 LARGE 

Garneth Hook S41 LARGE 

Arla Ketelson 8 LARGE 

The May/June issue of  

The Upper Room 

 is now available, at 

 the Welcome Center.   



 
 

 
 
 

Sun 
8:15a 

 Serving Our 
Church Leaders 

meet in the  
Sanctuary every 
Sunday morning 

Mon 
WIC 

May 2 & 9 
 

2nd Helpings 
Mondays @ 5:30p 

 
 
 

Tue 
CHIMES  

DEADLINE 
May 18 

Wed 
Worship on 
Wednesdays 
Dinner @ 5:15p 

Wesley Hall 
Worship @ 

6:00p—Sanctuary  
Small Group  

Discussion @ 6:45p 

Thu 
 
 

Fri Sat 
 

 
 
 

1 
Confirmation 

9:00a 
Worship w/

communion 
10:00a 

Fellowship 
10:30a 

Sunday School 
11:30a  

Chuong Garden 

2 
9:30a 

Prayer Chapel 
10:30a  

Study Group 
5:30p 

Worship Design 

3 

9:00a 
Calico Cut Ups 

9:00a 
Bible Study 

6:30p 
Education  

Meeting 

 4 
1:30p 
UMW 
5:15p 

WOW  
w/Communion 

7:00p  
Choir 

 

5 
10:30a 

Communion 
@ GNH/
Meadows 

1:00p 
Knitters  

 

6 

9:30a 
Sippers@ 

Coffee Den 

7 
8:00p 

AA 

8 
Mothers Day 

9:00a 
Worship  

10:00a 
Fellowship 

10:30a 
Sunday School 

 

9 
9:30a 

Prayer Chapel 
10:30a  

Study Group 
5:30p 

Worship Design 
7:00p 

Missions  

10 

9:00a 
Calico Cut Ups 

9:00a 
Bible Study 

6:30p 
SPPRC  

11 
1:30p 
UMW 
5:15p 

WOW 
No youth group 

discussion  
7:00p  
Choir 

12 
1:00p 

Knitters  
 
 
 

 
 

13 
9:30a 

Sippers@ 
Coffee Den 

14 
8:00p 

AA 

15 
9:00a 

Worship 
Senior  

Recognition 
10:00a 

Fellowship  
10:30a 

Sunday School 
No adult groups 

16 

9:30a 
Prayer Chapel 

10:30a  
Study Group 

5:30p 
Worship Design 

 

17 
9:00a 

Calico Cut Ups 
9:00a 

Bible Study 
5:30p 

Finance Meeting 
6:30p 

Church Council 
 

18 

5:15p 
WOW 

 
 
 

Chimes  deadline 

19 
1:00p 

Knitters  
 
 
 

20 
9:30a 

Sippers@ 
Coffee Den 

 

21 
8:00p 

AA 

22 
9:00a 

Worship 
10:00a 

Fellowship 
10:30a 

Sunday School 

23 
9:30a 

Prayer Chapel 
10:30a  

Study Group 
5:30p 

Worship Design 

24 

9:00a 
Calico Cut Ups 

9:00a 
Bible Study 

2:00p 
Bingo @ GNH 

25 

5:15p 
WOW 

 
 

 
 

26 
1:00p 

Knitters  
 
 
 

27 
9:30a 

Sippers@ 
Coffee Den 

          

28 
8:00p 

AA 

29 
9:00a 

Worship 
Service 
10:00a 

Fellowship 
10:30a 

Sunday School 

30 
CHURCH  
OFFICE 
CLOSED 

31 
9:00a 

Calico Cut Ups 
9:00a 

Bible Study 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 
All-church 

meeting  
Sunday,  
May 15  

following  
worship  
services 

Mission of the 
Month: 

Gathering  
supplies 

Year long 
Mission: 

Heifer International 

   
 

   

May 





 
We invite you to join us for worship on Sunday mornings at 9:00 a.m.  

Sunday School classes @ 10:30a 
Wow—Worship on Wednesdays 

Light supper at 5:15pm in Fellowship Hall 

Worship at 6pm in the Sanctuary 

6:45pm Small Group Discussion 

NONPROFIT ORG. 

U.S. Postage PAID 

Manchester, IA  52057 
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Manchester, IA  52057-1612 
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The MUMC Chimes 
Official Newsletter of the 

Manchester United Methodist Church 
413 E. Butler Street (563) 927-4439 (fax-3790) 

 
The Ministry Team at MUMC includes: 

The Entire Congregation 
Reverend Phil Rogers 

Secretary: Debbie Saunders 
Church Administrator:  Allen Remling 

Church Custodian: Glenn Nystel/Dennis Porter 
Christian Education Director: Position Open 
Choir Director & Organist: Position Open 

Bell Choir Director: Position Open 
Mission Coordinator: Barry Eike 

 

Articles printed as submitted. 
Prepared, printed and prepped-to-mail  
at MUMC, by numerous volunteers.  

Please forward any new addresses to the church at  
413 E. Butler or call 563-927-4439    Thank you! 

Office Hours 
Monday & Wednesday 

8:00a-5:00p 
Tuesday & Thursday 

8:00a-3:00p 
Friday 

Church is Closed 

********** 
Monday, May 30 
CHURCH CLOSED 

MEMORIAL DAY 
********************* 

No Second Helpings  


